
Hobart Township Monthly Meeting 
March 7, 2022 

 
Present:  DuWayne Sonnenberg, Ryan Bruhn, Terry Hockett, Kathy Glawe, Debi Eischens and Nancy Glawe. 
 
Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The agenda 
was considered with no changes made. 
 
Sonnenberg made a motion to approve both the February Minutes and the Audit and Budget Minutes.  
Bruhn second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.   
 
Bruhn made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  
Motion carried.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Bruhn made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented.  Sonnenberg second.  All in favor. 
Motion carried.  
 
ARPA Funds were discussed and discussion was held regarding what the funds could be used for.  Bruhn 
made a motion to pass a resolution to define the funds as lost revenue.  Sonnenberg second.  All in favor 
Motion carried.    
 
Further discussion was held regarding use of the funds, tentatively, the funds will be used to update the 
tables and chairs in the town hall with ones that are safer and sturdier.  Also, a new posting board for 
outside was discussed, along with an electric floor scrubber.  The outside posting board has been falling 
apart for years and needs to be replaced.  The floor does not get the maintenance needed because the 
area is too large for most to adequately clean.  Cleaning companies have been looked at, but most do not 
carry the required liability insurance required.  Bruhn made a motion to allow the clerk and treasurer to 
purchase the tables, chairs, posting board and scrubber as discussed over the last two meetings with the 
ARPA funds.  Sonnenberg second.  All in favor Motion carried.  
 
The State has redistricted due to population and the County is requesting that we pass a resolution 
acknowledging the redistricting and where the polling place would be.  In our case, Hobart would change 
from State House and State Representative Districts 8 to 9 and 8A to 9B.  Bruhn made a motion to pass 
redistricting resolution.  Sonnenberg second.  All in favor Motion carried.  
 
Reorganization meeting is scheduled for March 22 at 7 pm.  Short Courses will be offered but thru 
virtual meetings.   
 
Discussion was held on dust guarding this year.  One quote has been received so far.  The Antonson 
speed bump was also discussed and will be discussed further next month.  
 
With no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debi Eischens, Clerk 
 
  


